Imperial Valley College
Student Learning Outcome Committee
Minutes
12/08/2010 (Approved 02/23/11)
	Topic
	Discussion
	Decisions

	
Meeting Start Time:	


Committee Members Present:		



Visitors Present:


Review of the Minutes:













Collection of 2009-2010 SLO Cycle Assessments:
	
The meeting commenced at 1:33 pm in Room 709.

Toni Pfister - Chair, Sandie Noel - Recording Secretary, Members: Mary Lofgren, Sidne Horton, Daniel Gilison, Lisa Solomon, Kseniya Kareva, and Romano Sanchez-Dominquez.
 
None.


The committee members reviewed the minutes for November 2010.  The members noted that Daniel had recorded the minutes for the last meeting.  It was also suggested by Kseniya that some of the wording under Professional Development Day activities should be change as to indicate that not all programs as identified by IVC needed to have SLOs in their Program Review.  Toni stated that she would make some corrections in the wording.  The motion to approve the minutes was done by Lisa and it was seconded by Kseniya.  All members present approved the minutes.



Toni informed the members that SLO’s are still being submitted by faculty and staff and she would be working on them during the week. Toni 
	

































	Topic
	Discussion
	Decisions

	(continued)



Professional Development Day Proposal:



CurricUNet: Instructions for including SLO’s:


















































Continue discussion on designing criteria for collecting cycle assessments on a randomized, representative sample when there are several course sections offered in one semester:


Meeting times for Spring 2011:



Open discussion:











Adjournment:
	stated that she was requiring a hard copy and an electronic copy of the SLO.


Toni stated that she submitted a proposal but the HR staff did not reply to proposal by their stated deadline. She will not be able to complete the necessary documentation in time for the January training day.

Toni informed the members that the Curriculum Committee voted to include SLO’s for the course outline of record into CurricUNet.  She stated that she was present at their last meeting and did inform the committee that the SLO committee recommended that SLOs not be included in the course outline of record at this time.  However, the Curriculum Committee decided it was best to include them at this time.  They voted to approve the identification of outcomes electronically through the CurricUNet software program.

Toni asked the members if it was ok with them that everyone could submit an SLO without it going through CurricUnet.  The members stated it was ok.




Kseniya inquired if the department chairman’s should review each SLO before they are submitted to the C & I committee through CurricUNet. 

Daniel stated that the SLO members have never decided to have department chairman’s review SLO’s before they are submitted.  Sidne stated that she felt it was best that faculty should be able to complete an SLO without the review of a chairman.  Kseniya stated that she agreed with Sidne.  Mary also stated that she agreed and that faculty have academic freedom and should be able to complete an SLO without the review and approval of a chairman.  Mary asked Toni if the Curriculum Committee wants to approve the SLO?  Toni stated that she will inquire with the C& I Committee.   

The members discussed this issue further on who should approve SLO’s and academic freedom and gave examples of what their departments do with SLOs.  Toni stated this process is really about communicating with others over assessments and SLOs.   

Toni stated that she will send out an email to all faculty and staff that they will be able to submit SLOs to her and also to CurricUNet.








Toni stated that she is still working on this matter.


The members agreed to meet on the following dates:  February 23rd, March 9th, April 13th, May 11th, and June 8th.  

Toni commented that the SLO process is getting better.

Daniel stated that he and his staff discussed the SLO Comprehensive Program Review level issue.  Toni stated that she would be reminding faculty and administration at a Curriculum Committee and/or Instruction meeting that only programs with degrees and certificates need to include SLOs in their Comprehensive Program Previews.  It is an option for other non-degree/cert programs.  

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 pm.  The next meeting will be held on February 23rd, 2011 at 1:30 pm in Room 709.
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